September Newsletter
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The bell has rung for another year, and our class has gotten off to a great start.  This newsletter is an effort to keep you informed about what is happening in your child’s classroom.  It will be published monthly and appear on my wed page which is part of the Coventry Schools web site.  Just click on schools-Erwine Intermediate – and teacher websites.  I hope you and your student have a wonderful year.  I can tell already, my year is going to be FANTASTIC!



Mrs. Milosovic

GRADES

Our district has a 10 pt. grading scale.  


90-100 = A

80-90 = B

70-80 = C

60-70 = D

50 and below = F

This is the scale I will be using to assign grades this year.  

I will take a grade on all projects, tests and quizzes, one Daily Language grade per week and one homework grade per week in phonics.  There should be a weekly spelling test also.

HOMEWORK

Your student will usually have homework every night.  It will consist of a phonics worksheet, reading for at least 15 minutes and the students should study their spelling words and vocabulary words nightly for the tests usually on Fridays.  Every Friday the students should bring home the next weeks spelling list.  It will be glued to Monday’s assignment pg. in their assignment book.  Usually on Mondays we will make vocabulary flashcards and place them on a ring.  By the end of the year this ring should be full of cards.  The students will be tested weekly on that week’s words, but it is a good idea to continue to study all the flashcards throughout the year.  Building a higher vocabulary is key to improving reading.  Please remind your student to carry the ring of cards back and forth from school to home and back to school in their yellow homework folder.  All homework assignments will be written in the student’s assignment books daily.  Occasionally there might be extra homework assigned in a subject.  Please check your student’s assignment book each night and remind them to get in a routine of completing their homework and turning it in on time.

STRATEGIES

I use learning strategies in my classroom quite often.  In each newsletter I will explain one or two for you to try at home.

POP:  Point of Performance.  When your student is finished with homework remind them to POP.  This simply means to put everything where it belongs.  Have them think through the next day and put anything they might need in their book bags.  Hopefully this will help them to stay organized and get everything turned in on time and all you have to say is POP!

KEY IN:  This is a sentence writing strategy.  After writing a sentence the students need to key in on the beginning (does it start with a capital letter?), end (dose it have the correct punctuation mark?), and middle (dose it make sense?) This forces them to reread what they have written and make corrections.

EVENTS

I would like to tell you about three things that will be happening in our classroom.  The first thing is that we are trying an inclusion math class this year with my class and Ms. Dial’s.  Therefore I will follow my students into Ms. Dial’s math class just as we do for Soc. Std. and Science.

To help us with our reading fluency we will be having 5th grade reading partners.  These are 5th grade students that are accomplished in reading.  They come to our class once a week to read in unison with their 3rd grade partners.  The third graders try to stay up with the 5th graders who are giving them an example of how fluently they should be reading.  This is something you can practice at home as well.  It really does help!

Lastly, I would like to tell you about our token store.  I give out tokens daily to students for doing things that will make them good students, paying attention, participating, giving correct answers.  On Thursdays they can shop in the token store.  The store has items which cost $1.00 or less or small toys that your child is tired of playing with but still in good condition.  (One man’s trash is another man’s treasure.)  If you would like to make a donation to our token store it is always greatly appreciated.

IMPORTANT DATES

9/11 Grandparents Day at Erwine

9/17 Picture Day

9/20 Interims

9/23-9/27 Right to Read week

